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May 2, 2022 
 

FLPD ARRESTS ARMED ROBBERY DUO 
 

The Fort Lauderdale Police Department is investigating an armed robbery that occurred on  
Sunday, May 1st, at approximately 5:30 p.m. The incident occurred in the 300 block of 
Northwest 1st Avenue in the City of Fort Lauderdale. 
 

Preliminary investigation has revealed the victim, an adult male, was at the location to meet 
with a female he had met the day before. While walking together in the area, the victim 
was approached by an unknown male suspect. The suspect threw the victim on the ground, 
brandished a firearm and demanded the victim’s belongings. The suspect then began to 
strike the victim in the head with the firearm. The male suspect, and the female who was 
initially with the victim, then left the area together.  
 

A short time later, with the assistance of FLPD’s Operations Center, the suspects were seen 
entering a nearby business. Patrol officers immediately responded to that business and 
were able to take the suspects into custody without incident.   
 

The suspects have been identified as Jamaris J. Coleman, B/M, DOB 03/22/2001 and Faith 
T. German, B/F, DOB 07/31/2001, residents of the City of Hollywood. They are both charged 
with armed robbery with a firearm and Coleman faces an additional charge for aggravated 
battery. 
 

The identity of the victim in this incident will not be released. 
 

Anyone with information regarding this incident is encouraged to contact Detective R. 
Ijames at 954-828-5567 or Broward Crime Stoppers at 954-493-TIPS (8477). 
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